January 18, 2000

Dear _____________,

As you are probably aware, Dr. Geoffrey Fox, Director of Northeast Parallel Architectures Center, has accepted an offer to join Florida State University.

This letter serves as notice that, as a result, the NPAC department at Syracuse University will be disbanded, and the job that you are presently in will be eliminated.

At this time, a specific end date for your employment has not yet been identified. The process of disbanding NPAC will begin immediately, and will proceed throughout the Spring semester.  You will be given at least two pay periods’ notice (or pay in lieu of notice) when your lay-off date has been determined.  In addition, you will be paid for any unused vacation time that has been accrued up to your lay-off date.

As an employee on “lay off” status, you would be entitled to a number of benefits.  Included in this package is any health and life insurance  in which you are currently enrolled. This would be at your present rate of contribution, for up to one year.  You also will have access to recreational facilities and employee discounts, and access to the Employee Assistance Program.  Employees who are on lay-off retain their internal status and all accrued service time for up to one year (or until accepting other employment). In addition, the Office of Human Resources will assist you to identify additional opportunities for employment within Syracuse University.  

Please contact Office of Human Resources at 443-5464, if you have any additional questions or concerns, or to discuss how we can be of assistance.






Sincerely,






Patricia Tassini






Assistant Director,






Employee Relations & EEO

cc:   Human Resources file

